
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New gate and fence 
We are very pleased to let you know that the new gate and fence are completed. The Reading Rooms will 
no longer be accessible from the road for any access other than in an emergency and all visitors must come 
to the main door to sign in or drop children off.  

 Breakfast Rangers children will need to come to the main door for entrance. Mrs Swallow or myself 
will be in the school to open the door for you from 8am. 

 At the end of each day Mr Smith and Class 3 will exit first and move to the left of the school on the 
Reading Rooms side. Class 2 will exit from the main door but will be supervised by Mrs Jordan and 
the children will remain inside the school until their parent/carer is seen. Class 1 children will 
continue to be picked up as normal from the side door. Whilst we appreciate there will be a lot of 
children leaving school at the same time we do not envisage this will be a problem for staff. 

 Celebration Assembly on a Friday – As there is no longer access via the Reading Rooms door we 
would like to invite parents to come to the main door from 2.50pm onwards. Following assembly, 
we ask that you leave promptly by the main door and congregate in the correct area for your child 
(see above).  

Please can you ensure that you do not dash off with a child without the adult in charge knowing as we 
need to be sure everyone has gone with who they should have! Thank you for your understanding and 
patience. 

 
Aladdin 
Due to space in the village hall there will only be a limited amount of seats available to book for the 
performance of Aladdin on Friday December 8th, 2017 at 1.30pm.  Please call in at the office for tickets and 
to check availability. 

 
Phototronics 
All orders should be into school by 9am December 3rd at the very latest please. 

 
School News 

 Mrs Morrisroe our MSA at lunchtime is currently absent from school as she has been unwell. With 
her permission, I am able to let you know that she is currently waiting for an operation and will 
continue to be absent for a while. We are not in a position to discuss this with any person, but I’m 
sure Mrs Morrisroe would appreciate some support if you see her on The Green. We all wish her a 
very speedy recovery and look forward to welcoming her back to work when she is recovered. 

 Class 1 have 2 first year students, Miss Scotter and Miss Allam here on placement.   

 Our advert for a vacancy for a MSA on the NYCC website has now been filled by Ms J Wright. We 
are delighted to have her on our team! 

 Satnam Singh performed a drumming masterclass in the village hall and all the children performed 
the beats that he had taught them on Wednesday 22nd November. It was an absolutely brilliant 
performance, which we all really enjoyed. We also thought the children were fantastic! 
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FOSS  
The AGM will be held on Monday 27th November at 7pm in school. All welcome but please pass on any 
apologies to Sarah Rayner, Chair of FOSS. Also, raffle tickets are selling at a great rate, so thank you to 
everyone who is able to support FOSS. There are some fantastic prizes on offer and we are very grateful to 
all those people who have donated. We really appreciate how many requests people get to donate to 
various raffles, so thank you to all! 

 


